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DESIRE



Technology is vitally important to our future. As a society, we believe it to be 
integral to our future economic well-being and providing quality of life.  But what-



After two years of late-night brainstorming sessions, hundreds of drawings and careful planning, 



ing process of installing the unique systems that will make the project a real contender. The 



This past summer, 1S0 raduate students from the Urban 
Studies and Planning Pro ram examined an issue that is 
increasingly becoming a hot topic not just for planners, 
but for local governments and communities across the 
country: access to fresh, healthy food. For many com-
munities, the inability to access food outlets such as 
full-service0 rocery stores and markets creates what ex-perts call “food deserts”, residential pockets that make 

getting basic nutritional necessities a daily challenge.  
This is especially problematic for low income families, 
the elderly, and residents who do not own cars.

For their study, the students looked at three communi-
ties in Prince George’s County, Maryland: Bladensburg, 
Capitol Heights and Suitland. With the help of faculty 
advisor Jim Cohen, the team used a variety of research 
tools, including physically mapping out food outlets 
as well as talking to residents in each area. By creat-
ing walk-ability “buffers” of ½0mile around viable food 
outlets, the team was able to determine where deserts 
potentially exist. Adding census data further identi�ed 
the most vulnerable and at-risk0 roups who face dif-
�culty accessing healthy food.

While the results showed that many residents are 
within close enough proximity to walk to a nearby store 





This past fall, two teams of graduate students from multiple University programs including Real Estate Development 
(MRED), Historic Preservation (HISP), Community Planning (CMPL) and Landscape Architecture spent the semester 
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192
Number of undergraduates

193
Number of graduates students

Career Day Spring Semester 2011



ARCH

Architecture Program

Maryland’s architecture program has had an outstanding year as we continue our effort to bring knowl-
edge, collaborative opportunities and out-of-the-classroom experiences to our students in both our under-
graduate and graduate programs. Here are some highlights from 2010-2011:
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2010 was a productive year for the Urban Studies and Planning Program. First, we are pleased to welcome two new 
faculty, Casey Dawkins and Hiro Iseki, who have joint appointments with URSP and the National Center for Smart 



Setting one’s sights on education reform is not for the faint of heart, but Tiffany has set a solid foundation to build 
from, through her extensive and varied experience outside of school. Tiffany has developed her talents at Teach for 
America in the Philadelphia and Detroit school systems, working in community �nance and for a large non-pro�t 
development corporation in Southeast Washington, D.C. She recently returned to Teach for America and currently 
serves them as Managing Director of Programs in the Metro Detroit area. Overseeing a team of ten and supporting 
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If you ask Vikas Mehta what inspires him, he has a long 
and varied list: good art; nature and cities; his one-year 
old; and his students.  “I learn a lot about what I’m 
teaching from the questions my students ask and what 
they bring to the table,” he says. “They broaden my 
perspective. I love the energy of these students; it is 
very inspiring.”

Dr. Vikas Mehta is an assistant professor of urban 
design and architecture at the School of Architecture 
and Community Design, University of South Florida. A 
p.”
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Amy Skinner’s moment of clarity came 
to her on a beach within the pages 
of The Agony and the Ecstasy. She 
describes the scene as being “super 
dorky”, but something for her clicked. 
 A former architecture-turned-art history major at 
Syracuse University, Amy knew she didn’t want to 
build from the ground-up; still, she marveled at existing 
structures, found beauty in the industrial buildings of 
Bethlehem Steel, located not far from where she grew 
up in Macungie, PA. Shortly after returning from vaca-
tion she started researching her options, and what she 
found excited her: a career path that would allow her to 
marry her passion for architecture with the opportunity 
to preserve and protect the national treasures she so 
admired. 
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The Real Estate Development Program (MRED) is proud of our students’ many achievements 



Growing up in Greensboro, North Carolina, Malcolm had always been interested in real estate, but his scope was 
limited to construction and home sales, with little thought about what happens beforehand and in between. Now, 
being pulled off the sales �oor to work on the creation of a new community development, Malcolm saw behind the 
proverbial curtain: how pricing, �oor plans, materials as well as the competition all play key roles in the development 
process. 
“After my experience with Pulte, a light bulb went off in my head,” says Malcolm. “I realized that I was much more 
interested in the economic, �nancial, and strategic thinking involved in the development process than I was in sales. 
That’s what got me interested in real estate development.”



“The breadth of knowledge that I have now, from my 
experience at Maryland and at RCLCO, has helped me 
become a more informed, more resourceful profes-



The National Center for Smart Growth Research and Education has had a busy year in its continued effort to study 
and address issues related to land use and the environment, transportation and public health, housing and commu-
nity development, and international urban development.
 In January, the Center released its smart growth indicator report, the most comprehensive to date. The study con-
cluded that Maryland is making slow and barely discernible progress towards smarter growth. The comprehensive 
report was featured on the front page of the Baltimore Sun.

Teaming up with Montgomery County and the Urban Studies and Planning Program, the Center hosted a conference 
in April entitled, Makeover Montgomery: Innovative Strategies for Rethinking America’s Suburbs. The three-day event 
brought together some of the best minds in planning, development, the environment and economics to address 



27



FACULTY



Hiroyuki (Hiro) Iseki joins the University as an As-





57
The number of 
faculty teaching at 
MAPP

12:1
Student to faciulty ratio at MAPP

The University of Maryland Campus Student Technol-
ogy Fee Advisory Committee (C
i(F)9 C) a(C
iwo f)2rded a grang at 



Craig Bennett (B.ARCH ’81) is the principal/owner 
of CBA Architects, providing full design services for 
mixed-use, retail, of�ce and residential projects. His �rm 
handled the retail planning for Gallery Place, the largest 
urban mixed-use project in Washington, D.C.’s modern 
history. He lives in the Washington, D.C. area with his 
wife and two children.

Nathan P. Origer (M.C.P. ‘09) recently left his position 
with the Kankakee–Iroquois Regional Planning Commis-
sion to serve as Executive Director of Pulaski County 
Economic Development, in Winamac, Indiana. Nathan 
is getting married over Labor Day weeke liveNancéethan 









Stephen M. Campbell (B.ARCH ’78) was appointed 
Vice President, Campus Planning & Facilities Manage-
ment at Case Western Reserve University in 2010. He 
lives in May�eld Village, Ohio.

Michael K. Medick (B.ARCH ‘83) recently estab-
lished a Town Planning + Urban Design Studio for CSRS, 
Inc., Architects ¦ Engineers in Baton Rouge, LA. The 
Town Planning + Urban Design Studio will complement 
CSRS’s existing land development, site engineering, and 
program management services by including design and 
master planning for new residential, mixed-use commu-
nities, traditional neighborhood developments, as well 
as urban, town, and campus projects.

Residential Architects RA 50
This year’s RA 50, Residential Architects’ “Short List of 
Firms We Love” was a who’s who of some of the best 
architectural �rms from around the world. Making the 
list were several alumni as well as past Kea Professors. 
Congratulations to these talented professionals:

Alumni:
Muse Architects -- Steve Muse 





Steven Peterson and Barbara Littenberg
David Rowe
Albert Rubeling, Jr. ‘77
Thomas Schumacher* and Patricia Sachs
Madlen Simon
Theodore Sottong
Rebecca Stedman
Virginia Square
Leonard Wood
Wood Real Estate Investors, LLC

Gifts of < $1,000
Richard and Debra Adam
Sarah Alexander
Daisy Ames
Shanna Anderson
Architects Collaborative, Inc.
Stephen ‘85 and Jennifer ‘83 Ayers
Baer Family Fund
Robert Baer
Baod R. ‘77



Thomas Johnson
Ray Kaskey, Kaskey Studio Inc
Dale Kaufman ‘90
Barbara Keidan
Jacqueline Kelly
Helene Kenny ‘67
William E. Kirwan III ‘85, ‘87
Monte and Eleanor Korn
Ja



Treacy and Eagleburger Architects PC
Katrina Tucker ‘85
Mehmet Tugberk ‘77
Max Underwood



IN MEMORIAM
Joseph A .  Wi lk es

The School of Architecture, Planning, and Preserva-
tion mourns the loss of our dear colleague and friend, 
Joseph A. Wilkes, who died this past August at the age 
of 91. 

A native of Brooklyn, N.Y. and WWII veteran, Mr. Wilkes 
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Tell us your latest news:
Send us an email at mappalum@umd.edu

Besides telling us what you are doing, update your con-
tact information -- new address, new email, new phone, 
new job.  We want to know.
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